








TIDEWATER COMMUNITY COLLEGE BOARD 
AGENDA ITEM 

 
MEETING:   January 23, 2018 
 
COMMITTEE:  Curriculum and Student Development Committee 
 
AGENDA ITEM:  Proposal for Career Studies Certificate in Photographic Media Arts 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
BACKGROUND:  
 
Based on requests from students and input from the Studio Arts advisory committee, the college 
proposes to offer a Career Studies Certificate in Photographic Media Arts in the fall 2018 
semester. The college currently offers Photographic Media Arts as a specialization of the AAA 
degree in Studio Arts. However, over the past few years, an increasing number of students have 
expressed interest in taking only the core photographic courses without completing the degree. 
The proposed Career Studies Certificate is designed to meet this need. 
 

PROGRAM LEARNING OUTCOMES:  
 
As a result of the proposed Career Studies Certificate, students will be able to: 
 
 Demonstrate an understanding of the tools and techniques of digital photography with an 

emphasis on capture, image editing and outsourcing using a Macintosh platform, Adobe 
Lightroom CC, and Adobe Photoshop CC. 

 Create well-crafted visual images that show evidence of ideation and the creative process; 
defend those images in terms of concept, execution and historical context. 

 Argue for photography’s importance in contemporary culture, as an art object, as a means of 
visual communication and self-expression. 

 discuss the history of photography and list important photographers and describe their 
contributions. 

 Demonstrate a practical and useful approach to self-promotion by designing self-promotional 
materials, to include a brand identity, business stationery, web site and other related 
materials.  

 Design proposals, contracts, invoices and pricing guidelines, thereby demonstrating a working 
understanding of the fiscal realities of the studio/commercial artist. 

 Write business style communications. 

The CSC Photographic Media Arts stacks to the AAA Studio Arts.  

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  
 
That the College Board approves the Career Studies Certificate noted above. 
 
STAFF LIAISON: 
 
Daniel T. DeMarte, Executive Vice President for Academic & Student Affairs 



Career Studies Certificate: Photographic Media Arts 

The Career Studies Certificate in Photographic Media Arts provides instruction in current 

photographic technology, video and related media. Students will be introduced to techniques and 

best practices regarding ideation, creative processes and visual problem-solving, a skill set 

mandatory for survival in the highly competitive field of photography. This program also prepares 

students for jobs in the photography industry, such as agency photographer, art center educator, 

photographer’s assistant, freelance photographer and fine art photographer.    

SEMESTER 1 

Course No.  Course Title Prerequisites Credits      Prerequisites       Co-Requisites 

ART 131  Fundamentals of Design  I       3       None           None 

ART 1XX Photography: History and Criticism        3       None                        None  

PHT 164  Introduction to Digital Photography       3       None           None 

PHT 171  Imaging & Concepts in Photographic     3             PHT 164                                             None 

Semester Credits       12  

 

SEMESTER 2 

Course No.  Course Title Prerequisites Credits      Prerequisites       Co-Requisites 

ART 280  Graphic Design for Studio Arts              3      ART 131 & PHT 164                           None 

PHT 126  Introduction to Video Techniques      3      PHT 164          None 

PHT 201  Advanced Photography I       3      PHT 171                                             None 

PHT 221  Studio Lighting         3      PHT 171          None 

ART XXX Approved Art Elective       3      None 

  Semester Credits      15 

  TOTAL CREDITS      27 

 



TIDEWATER COMMUNITY COLLEGE BOARD 

AGENDA ITEM 

 

MEETING:  January 23, 2018 

COMMITTEE:  Curriculum and Student Development Committee 

AGENDA ITEM: Discontinuance of the Career Studies Certificate in Server 

Infrastructure Administrator  
 

 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The design, integrity, quality, and viability of the college’s curricula are fundamental 
academic responsibilities. To fulfill these responsibilities requires the steadfast 
commitment of faculty (via the curriculum committee), program advisory committees, 
academic deans, provosts, and the chief academic officer.   
 
Within this context, the academic staff proposes the discontinuance of the Career 
Studies Certificate in Server Infrastructure Administrator. The proposal has been 
reviewed and recommended by the program faculty and their supervising deans, the 
curriculum committee, and the chief academic officer. 
 
A review of the program data from 2012 to 2016 supports the proposal to discontinue 
this program.  
 

Program Avg. 
Headcount 

Avg. FTEs Avg. 
Graduates 

Server Infrastructure 
Administrator CSC 

2 1.27 1 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 
 
That the College Board approves the discontinuance of the Career Studies 
Certificate in Server Infrastructure Administrator. 
 
STAFF LIAISON: 
 
Daniel T. DeMarte, 
Executive Vice President for Academic & Student Affairs 
DDeMarte@tcc.edu  
757-822-1061 

mailto:DDeMarte@tcc.edu


Name: ________________________________________ 

SIS Empl ID: __________________________________ 

Date Entered TCC: ______________________________ 

Counselor: ____________________________________ 

Official Curriculum Guide 

The Career Studies Certificate in Server Infrastructure Administrator - Windows 2012 is designed to provide students with 
the skills to plan, design, configure, administer, maintain, analyze, and troubleshoot a local area network and an 
enterprise-level network using the Windows Server 2012 operating system. Graduates may seek employment as server 
administrators, server systems administrators, monitoring operators, local area network administrators, enterprise systems 
administrators, IT system administrators, enterprise security administrators, computer support specialists, information 
security analysts, or systems architects. 
 
The courses in this program assist students in their pursuit of the Microsoft Certified Solutions Associate (MCSA) - 
Windows Server 2012 by successfully completing ITN 111, ITN 112, and ITN 113. 

Career Studies Certificate: Server Infrastructure Administrator - Windows 2012(221-732-32) 
Gainful Employment 

Course No. Course Title Credits Prerequisites When Taken Grade 

SEMESTER 1 

Co-Requisites 

___________ None ITN 101  (   ) Introduction to Network Concepts      4 None 

___________ None ITN 110  (   ) Client Operating System (Windows 
10)      

4 None 

___________ None ITN 111  (   ) Server Administration (Windows 
2012)      

4 None 

Semester Total 12 

Course No. Course Title Credits Prerequisites When Taken Grade 

SEMESTER 2 

Co-Requisites 

___________ None ITN 112  (   ) Network Infrastructure (Windows 
2012)      

4 ITN 111 

___________ None ITN 260  (   ) Network Security Basics      4 ITN 101 

Semester Total 8 

Course No. Course Title Credits Prerequisites When Taken Grade 

SEMESTER 3 

Co-Requisites 

___________ None ITN 113  (   ) Active Directory (Windows 2012)      4 ITN 111 

___________  ___________ (   ) ITN Approved Elective 1    3 - 4  

Semester Total 7 - 8 

Total Minimum Credits 27 - 28 
1 

IT Approved Electives: 
ITN 154 - Network Fundamentals, Router Basics, and Configuration (ICND1) - Cisco 
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ITN 171 - Unix I 
ITN 213 - Information Storage and Management 
ITN 257 - Cloud Computing: Infrastructure and Services 
ITN 258 - Cloud Computing: Backup and Recovery 
ITN 261 - Network Attacks, Computer Crime and Hacking 
ITN 262 - Network Communication, Security and Authentication 
ITN 263 - Internet/Intranet Firewalls and E-Commerce Security 
ITN 267 - Legal Topics in Network Security 
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TIDEWATER COMMUNITY COLLEGE BOARD 

AGENDA ITEM 

 

MEETING:  January 23, 2018 

COMMITTEE: Finance and Facilities Committee 

AGENDA ITEM: Increase in Auxiliary Capital Fee 

BACKGROUND:  

Language authorizing increases in mandatory non-educational and general program fees 

from 4-2.01 b. of the Appropriation Act states: 

a) Except as provided in Chapters 933 and 943 of the 2006 Acts of Assembly, 

mandatory fees for purposes other than educational and general programs shall 

not be increased for Virginia undergraduates beyond five percent annually, 

excluding requirements for wage, salary, and fringe benefit increases, as 

authorized by the General Assembly.   

b) This restriction shall not apply in the following instances: fee increases directly 

related to capital projects authorized by the General Assembly; fee increases to 

support student health services; and other fee increases specifically authorized by 

the General Assembly. 

c) Due to the small mandatory non-educational and general program fees currently 

assessed students in the Virginia Community College System, increases in any 

one year of no more than $15 shall be allowed on a cost-justified case-by-case 

basis, subject to approval by the State Board for Community Colleges. 

As a result of this language, the VCCS requires that mandatory non-educational and 

general program fee increases be limited to $.50 per credit hour to a maximum of $15.00 

per academic year (Fall/Spring semesters).  Further, each college requesting an increase 

in a mandatory non-educational and general program fee must prepare appropriate 

documentation to demonstrate the required cost justification for the fee increase and 

submit the fee increase request to the Chancellor for consideration by the State Board for 

Community Colleges. 

Due to the enrollment decline, the college sees a need to re-instate the one dollar 

decrease in the Auxiliary Capital Fee that supports the four student centers.  The fee was 

reduced from $20 to $19 per credit hour effective Fall Semester 2013. 

The Business Plan for the student centers was approved by the State Board for 

Community Colleges in May 2007. The plan included construction of a student center on 



each campus, with funds provided by the Commonwealth’s Department of the Treasury 

bond financing program along with funds from the localities to pay for infrastructure costs 

within five feet of the buildings.  The Business Plan was built on a projected annual FTE 

of 16,312; the college’s 2016-17 FTE was 15,868, and is projected to decrease further 

this year. Operating costs have increased since 2007, employees have been granted 

salary and fringe benefit increases, and debt service payments amount to $5 million 

annually; the latter accounts for 50% of total expenses each year. 

The Business Plan included a $20 per credit hour fee to support the four centers.  In the 

fall of 2013, the college decreased the fee to $19 per credit hour in “exchange” for a one-

dollar tuition differential increase to support a 2% salary increase for teaching faculty.  It 

has remained at $19 per credit hour since 2013. 

The college initiated budget reductions this year by eliminating full-time positions and 

reducing operational costs.  Further reductions will be necessary in the upcoming fiscal 

year if enrollment does not improve. 

Increasing the fee by $.50 each year will generate an additional $200,000 annually.  This 

additional revenue will help support a fund balance for future operations of the Student 

Centers. 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

That the TCC College Board recommend to the State Board for Community Colleges an 

increase of $.50 per credit hour in its Auxiliary Capital Fee, effective Fall Semester 2018.  

The $.50 increase will re-instate one-half of the one dollar decrease the college made 

effective Fall Semester 2013 when it reduced the per credit hour fee from $20 to $19. 

 

STAFF LIAISON: 

Phyllis F. Milloy 

Vice President for Finance 

PMilloy@tcc.edu 

757-822-1064 

mailto:PMilloy@tcc.edu


TIDEWATER COMMUNITY COLLEGE BOARD 

AGENDA ITEM 

 

MEETING:  January 23, 2018 

COMMITTEE: Finance and Facilities Committee 

AGENDA ITEM: Granting a Utility Easement to the City of Virginia Beach 

Development Authority for a Private Hotel Adjacent to the Virginia 

Beach Campus 

BACKGROUND:  

This item requests that the College Board recommend to the State Board for Community 

Colleges approval of two utility easements on the Virginia Beach Campus as they relate 

to the construction and operation of a privately-owned hotel. 

The City of Virginia Beach Department Authority is preparing to sell three parcels of land 

adjacent to the Virginia Beach Campus to a private developer.  The private developer is 

planning to construct a hotel complex on the site. In order to accomplish this, the 

developer will need access on the Virginia Beach Campus for utility connections.  The 

Development Authority has requested two utility easements to accomplish this: 

1. A two-thousand-foot-long by twenty-foot wide easement area for three 2” buried 

sanitary force main pipes. These force main pipes will terminate at a newly 

constructed city-owned sanitary sewer pump station that serves TCC’s Virginia 

Beach Campus. 

2. A five-hundred-foot-long by twenty-five-foot-wide easement for a storm water 

drainage system. 

VCCS Policy 10.0.0.4.o requires State Board approval for easements that benefit other 

entities (not the Commonwealth). 

DISCUSSION: 

The area of the campus where the two proposed easements will be located is primarily 

undeveloped wooded property designated in the current Virginia Beach Campus Master 

Site Plan (April 2003) to remain undeveloped. The requested easement would not 

interfere with current campus operations or future expansion identified in that plan. 



STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

That the College Board recommend to the State Board for Community Colleges approval 

of the utility easement request.  

STAFF LIAISON: 

Matthew J. Baumgarten 

Chief Operating Officer, Facilities and Public Safety 

mbaumgarten@tcc.edu   

757-822-1780 

mailto:mbaumgarten@tcc.edu
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